Telephone: 01603 419203

White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA Fax: 01603 424651

Email:

office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk



www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk @whitewomanlane



# Best News ...

# Dear Parents/ Carers,

# The Week Ahead

16th Mon.

H<sub>2</sub>O Reading Project begins

Tag Rugby Years 3&4

Lunchtime (after first sitting)

17<sup>th</sup> Tues.

- Guitars am

Library

Yr 4 Fun Maths Club

1pm in 4P

Yr 5/6 Korfball

Lunchtime (after first sitting)

18th Wed.

- Guitars am

Library

Tag Rugby Years 6

Lunchtime (after first sitting)

Skillforce - The Princes Trust Keyboard lessons pm

4.30pm finish Mobile

Woodwind pm Girls Football

ICT Suite 3.20 - 4.15pm

NO Boys Football this half term

19th Thur.

- Parents invited into school at 2pm as part of our 'H2O' reading project

Korfball Year 3/4 Samba Club

Lunchtime (after first sitting) School Hall 3.20 - 4.20pm

Drums pm

Mobile

Gym Club

OCJS. Returning to WWL 4.30pm

Art Club

6J 3.15-4.15pm

20<sup>th</sup> Fri.

Karate taster session for years 3&4

Drums pm

Mobile

Drama Club

3.20-4.20pm

Friday 27th November - Free Dress day (bring a tombola prize for the Christmas fair as your fine!) -Roman Day Year 4

Friday 4th December - Christmas Fair 3.00 - 4.30pm

Friday 11th December - Christmas Disco

Friday 18th December - Christmas Jumper Day

# HOUSEPOINT TOTALS



Buckingham Balmoral Sandringham (Green) 278 (Blue) 311

Total - 19 Total - 18

(Yellow) 254 Windsor (Red) 386 Total - 19 Total - 23

Congratulations to Windsor this week

# THE ATTENDANCE CUP



Was awarded to 5B With attendance of 100% For the week 2<sup>nd</sup> -6<sup>th</sup> November



# COMMUNICATION

Over the last week we have become increasingly concerned about the safety of some of our pupils at either end of the school day.

In the morning several children are waiting outside school by 8.15am. Apart from winter weather, which we will have at some point, White Woman Lane is a busy road and expecting children to stand still by the gate for half an hour is unrealistic. Pupils are supervised on the playground from 8.40am, please do not let them get to school beforehand. If there are exceptional circumstances please talk to the office staff, we can accommodate emergencies.

At the other end of the school day we have had children not knowing where they should be or knowing but not doing. We will talk to the children in assembly but I would be grateful if you would be clear with your children each morning about pick-up arrangements and reinforce to them the following procedures:

- If a pupil cannot find the adult collecting them they must return to the school office
- If a pupil joins an after school club this is a commitment and they are expected to be there, absences will be followed up.
- Pupils should never go home with someone else, even if they know them, unless this is a clear prior arrangement between parents

Finally, a plea. If another child **does** return home with your child and you are not sure of arrangements please phone the school office to let us know.



# Library bus



Here are some of our lucky pupils who were the first to step aboard our new library as a reward for being eager readers.

The bus will soon contain our fiction collection. With heating and wifi it will be a fantastic space for children to read, choose books and even sit in the driving seat. We are all very excited!



# **Book Reading Event at The Forum**



On Saturday 7th Of November, the Summer Writing Group Members; Amina Begum, Katie Labon, Molly Albrow, Ammar Hameed, Laura Stafford and Emilie Brown, went to the BBC Forum auditorium, for a book viewing of The Cold Old Old Lady House. We were also joined by another 13 schools. All of the group members said it was an amazing experience to have our page from the book published (and the cake was remarkable!!!!!!!!!!!)

Molly said: "I thought WWLS Writing Club did a great job."

Amina said: " it was really fun to go there and it was amazing to see our work presented us."

Katie said " I was proud of the work we did."

Laura said " I thought it was a great experience and a little weird but I enjoyed it a lot!"

Emilie said "It was a really fun experience and I really enjoyed the cake. I would really like to do something like this again!!!"

We would all like to say a big thank you to Miss Brunning for helping us with writing our page and forming the group. A big thank you to Mrs Pellatt for supporting us and Liz Harris for organising it all.

**Well Done Writing Group!** 

Written By Amina Begum, Laura Stafford, Emilie Brown and Katie Labon.

# LOWER SCHOOL CHRISTMAS PERFORMANCE - "CHRISTMAS IS FOREVER"



It's that time of the year again!!

The elves are zipping up some wonderful costumes for the lower school Christmas. They are in need of donations of the following unwanted clothes and accessories please:

White shirts, black or dark grey suit jackets, belts, red and green fabric and coathangers If you can spare any of these items the elves will be very grateful!





# NORWICH EAST SCHOOL SPORT PARTNERSHIP

# **CROSS COUNTRY**



White Woman Lane took 19 children from years 3-6 to represent the school at the Norwich East School Sports Partnership Cross Country Challenge. There were between 15-20 schools taking part and each school took their best runners. Within each year group there were between 30-50 children in each race. Boys and girls ran and scored separately. Everyone did themselves proud and kept running till the end, even those who were not normal long distance runners or who had never entered a cross country race before.

A parent who came to watch also commented on the pupils impeccable behaviour. I was proud to have taken such a well behaved and committed group of pupils from White Woman Lane. The top 10 places each received medals and will progress to the county final. Below are the places of all those who entered.

Year 3	Year 4	Year 5	Year 6
			Gino Oulare 1
Lewis Roberts 37	Leighton Elwood 26	Jude Frostick 2	Leo Armstrong 11
Romy Darby 18	Owen Gibbs 6	Alex Edwards 4	Jack Dickerson 14
Emilee Birch 31	Amara Addison 19	Lauren Hailes 7	Tilly Watkins 21
Eva Hailes 27	Phoebe Howard 47	Lucy Johnson 10	Caitlin Loombe 28
	Ruby Farrow 7	Evie Dickerson 27	

Mr M. Gibson PE Coordinator



# **SCHOLASTIC**

Your child will have recently taken home the latest Scholastic leaflet. It is packed full of books which would be great as reads.

If you would like to place an order please make cheques payable to SCHOLASTIC only. Place orders in an envelope marked Scholastic Books and your child's name and class. Alternatively orders can be placed online and delivered free to school by visiting: http://clubs-school.scholastic.co.uk/white-woman-lane

Orders will close on Monday 30<sup>th</sup> November when the complete order will be placed. Books should be with you before the end of term.

Remember 20p in every £1 comes back to us in free books.

Thank you for all your support.





# **GOLDEN BOOK AWARD**



Congratulations to the following pupil for providing us with 'WOW' moments and for being entered into our Golden Book;

Thomas Sartain, Ruby Harris, Emil Oulare, Thomas Southern, George Mann, Luke Hill, Harry Leggett, Lillie-Mae Durrant, Phoebe Mears and Isabel Fare

# **Outdoor Clothing**

Please ensure that your child comes to school with a coat to wear at break and lunch times. Thank you.

# TALK HOMEWORK & WOW WORDS

Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and 'Wow' Words home and we would be very grateful for your support.

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. "If a child can't say a sentence then they can't write it either!"

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the phrase below:

# 'Lest we Forget'

What does this mean? Why is it so important we mark and respect the 11th day of the 11th month at 11 o'clock?

Why do we wear a poppy as a symbol of remembrance?



# Maths App of the Week!



Panasonic Prime Smash!

A game that enables a fun way to learn prime numbers.

3 levels of difficulty.





# Rusith Anthony 35

For your continuously high level of effort and good behaviour in lessons.

# Emilee Birch 35

For your lovely, positive attitude in class and keenness to get 'stuck-in' to activities.

## Fariha Rahman 3B

For good listening and answering more in lessons and for working really hard on Maths Whizz at home.

# Lola Burke 3B

For always working hard in every lesson and for super behaviour.

# Dylan Hall 3C

For his polite, caring and helpful attitude. You're a real star Dylan!

# Daisy Gilbert 3C

For her extremely impressive reading diary. Daisy got 50 signatures over half term - Wow!

# Harry Hammond 45

For working much harder in class recently, keep it up Harry!

# Amara Addison 45

For always being an enthusiastic, hardworking and energetic learner!

# Liam Barnes 4P

For excellent singing and behaviour during the Christmas play rehearsal.

# Ruby Harris 4P

For an outstanding reading diary over the half term.

# Joshua Adams 4P

For excellent singing during the Christmas play rehearsal.

# Year 5 Set 3 Literacy

For exceptionally hard work and having a caring and supportive attitude towards each other.

## Lauren Hailes 5QR

For being a responsible member of 5QR.

# Erin Balls 5QR

For getting 25 signatures in her reading diary over half-term!

## Jamie Hudson 6B

For gaining more confidence in lessons to share his ideas.

# Katie Labon 6J

For completing the half-term reading challenge and exploring a huge range of different types of text!

# Jack Dickerson 6J

For completing the half-term reading challenge and exploring a huge range of different types of text!

# Thomas Southern 6J For completing the half-term reading challenge and exploring a huge range of different types of text!

Izzy Taylor 5B

# For showing courage and determination in Year 5 Cross country.

Daisy Wigger 5G

## Duisy Wigger 30

For showing courage and determination in Year 5 Cross country.

## Anya Aldous 5G

For showing courage and determination in Year 5 Cross country.

# Hope Rogers 5B

For showing courage and determination in Year 5 Cross country.

## Connor Brown 5B

For showing courage and determination in Year 5 Cross country.

# Eve Bailey 5G

For showing courage and determination in Year 5 Cross country.





# STARS OF THE WEEK



# Toby Roberts 45

For achieving a huge amount of hours in his passport this summer.

# Ethan Head 35

For completing eleven hours on the Children's University Half Term Challenge.

# Karmen Wan 5B

For completing eleven hours on the Children's University Half Term Challenge.

# Ben Smith 4SR

For completing ten hours on the Children's University Half Term Challenge.

# Charlotte Beaumont 3B

For completing nine hours on the Children's University Half Term Challenge.

# Freddie Neale 35

For completing eight hours on the Children's University Half Term Challenge.

# Logan Goodall 3B

For completing seven hours on the Children's University Half Term Challenge.

# Ahmet Oz 3C

For completing seven hours on the Children's University Half Term Challenge.

# Zach Pye 3S

For completing seven hours on the Children's University Half Term Challenge.

# Chloe Warner 5QR

For completing seven hours on the Children's University Half Term Challenge.

# Poppy Powell 3B

For completing five hours on the Children's University Half Term Challenge.

# Nick Coe 3B

For completing five hours on the Children's University Half Term Challenge.

# Katy Youngman 35

For completing four hours on the Children's University Half Term Challenge.

# Breanna Rudd 5QR

For completing four hours on the Children's University Half Term Challenge.

# Tyler Rudd 3B

For completing four hours on the Children's University Half Term Challenge.

# Nathan Goreham 4S

For completing three hours on the Children's University Half Term Challenge.

# Lauren Minns 45R

For completing two hours on the Children's University Half Term Challenge.





# Celebrating 100 years of Museum Education

Join us this Saturday 14 November, 10am- 4pm, at Norwich Castle Museum and Art Gallery, to find out what life was like for children during the First World War, when museum education was first

All activities free with museum admission

- \* Stand up straight for nanny make sure you've scrubbed behind your ears!
  - \* Experience a school lesson with the formidable Mr Morston
- \* Learn about life at the front with the Royal Norfolk Regiment Living History Group
- \* Meet costumed characters and have a chance to see if you pass recruitment, a medical and
- Edwardian children's clothes and games \* Hands-on history with a closer look at



# www.museums.norfolk.gov.uk

Norfolk County Council





Saturday 28th November 2015 University of East Anglia **FREE Street Law Workshop** dreis

Want to learn about the roles of a judge, witness, barrister Want to find out what happens in a courtroom? and the jury?

for 8-14 year olds





This is your chance to take part in a mock trial and try out the roles of all the key characters in the courtroom.

Best of all you'll learn more about how a trial works and how criminals are brought to justice!

These workshops are fun, hands-on and interactive.

How much? Free!

Where? The Enterprise Building, UEA, Norwich, NR4 7TJ How long? 10.00 am to 1.30pm

How do I book? Request a booking form using the contact details below.

# Places are very limited- so book now

cs.norfolkchildrensuniversity@norfolk.gov.uk, 01603 218757, www.facebook.com/cunorfolk For more information please contact us: